From: Richard Simpson Sent: 13 March 2016 22:13

To: Young, Tony

Subject: Re: 35 Gloucester Crescent 2015/6727/P & 2015/7217/L

Dear Tony,

I'm sorry if we're too late on this but the details on the existing saltire section are really incorrect. I attach a pdf which shows the correct form which can be seen at nos 24 and 41 Gloucester Crescent, also the form in 1972 before it was changed.

As I think that it is likely that the present mouldings will be hard to preserve in the course of the demolition, perhaps we could ask that the restoration is done to follow the original details.

We are happy with the other aspects of the work.

All good wishes, and many thanks again

Richard

attachment with photos

 ${\bf 35~Gloucester~Crescent~front~boundary~wall~details:~Notes~from~Primrose~Hill~Conservation~Area~Advisory~Committee}$





35 Gloucester Crescent

In 1972 In 2016

Note that the form of the cross is too long in the modern replacement, while the upper and lower mouldings are also incorrect.





No. 41 Gloucester Crescent

No. 24 Gloucester Crescent (Inverness Street garden wall)

Example of original detail form, note angle of saltire cross and upper and lower junctions with horizontal mouldings

Richard Simpson FSA PHCAAC Chair March 2016